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celebrate 15 years of dedicated service to the 
Sacramento community, I ask my colleagues 
to join me in honoring this wonderful organiza-
tion. 

The Roberts Family Development Center 
was founded in 2001 by Derrell and Tina Rob-
erts in memory of their grandparents who 
passed their beliefs in the principles of family 
on to their grandchildren. Today, the Center 
carries on these ideals and values through its 
empowerment of families in the Sacramento 
region. The Robertses believed that in order to 
strengthen a family, the needs of each indi-
vidual must be met. This led them to create 
the Roberts Family Development Center, 
which provides high-risk families with financial 
support, parental education, and access to 
technology. The Center also focuses on sup-
porting children’s educational goals through its 
after-school programs, which provide students 
with a safe learning space where they can 
take part in recreational meetings as well as 
receive tutoring under the guidance of men-
tors. The Center also promotes civic engage-
ment through its organization of volunteers. 

Mr. Speaker, as members of the Roberts 
Family Development Center gather to cele-
brate its 15th anniversary, I ask all my col-
leagues to join me in honoring this extraor-
dinary organization for its commitment to the 
families and community of Sacramento. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF MICKEY 
MARVIN 

HON. MARK MEADOWS 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. MEADOWS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Mr. Mickey Marvin of Henderson 
County, North Carolina. On behalf of the peo-
ple of Western North Carolina, I would like to 
thank Mr. Marvin for his continued service to 
the Henderson County community. 

A Henderson County native, Marvin played 
football at West Henderson High School, 
Brevard High School, and the University of 
Tennessee before being drafted to play for the 
Oakland Raiders in 1977. In his 10 years with 
the Raiders, he would go on to play 120 
games and win two Super Bowl Champion-
ships as starting right guard for the team. After 
an outstanding career playing college and pro-
fessional football, he returned home to Hen-
dersonville. While his time playing on the field 
may have ended, Marvin remains engaged in 
his community and with the Raiders as a re-
gional talent scout. He is a frequent speaker 
at local churches and youth conferences, and 
has held Football Camps for youth in Western 
North Carolina. As a faith and community 
leader, Marvin has given Sunday morning 
devotionals on local radio, has been a national 
speaker for the Fellowship of Christian Ath-
letes, has supported the deputies of the Hen-
derson County Sheriff’s Department, and is an 
active member of the First Nazarene Church 
of Hendersonville. Recently, by creating the 
Mickey Marvin Scholarship Fund, he has en-
sured that his legacy will benefit student ath-
letes across Henderson County for genera-
tions to come. 

Mickey Marvin is held in high esteem by citi-
zens in Henderson County and across West-
ern North Carolina. Even in the midst of his 

struggle with ALS, Marvin continues to be a 
man of exemplary character, faith, and kind-
ness. For his continuing service to his commu-
nity, I am honored to express the sincere 
thanks and best wishes of the people of North 
Carolina. 
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INTERNATIONAL DAY OF REMEM-
BRANCE AGAINST FORCED 
ORGAN HARVESTING 

HON. MICHAEL G. FITZPATRICK 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. FITZPATRICK. Mr. Speaker, October 1 
is designated as an International Day of Re-
membrance Against Forced Organ Harvesting. 
Doctors Against Forced Organ Harvesting or-
ganized the Day of Remembrance and a peti-
tion to be presented to the United Nations call-
ing for an immediate halt to China’s forced 
organ harvesting from detained Falun Gong 
practitioners, other prisoners and prisoners of 
conscience in China. Nominated for the Nobel 
Peace Prize—2016, Doctors Against Forced 
Organ Harvesting, is seeking an immediate 
end to this practice, as well as objective inves-
tigations leading to the prosecution of the per-
petrators. And urging the Chinese government 
to end the 27-year persecution against Falun 
Gong, believed initiated by former President 
Zemin in 1999 and cited as the cause and 
source of forced organ harvesting from pris-
oners. By ending the genocide of the Falun 
Gong group, other populations in China will be 
safeguarded. This practice is another form of 
evil in our time and the United Nations will be 
further alerted to this crime against humanity, 
as are we. 
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CHARLESTON HIGH SCHOOL GIRLS 
GOLF TEAM 

HON. JOHN SHIMKUS 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. SHIMKUS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
acknowledge the outstanding success of the 
Charleston High School girls’ golf team. 

The Charleston Trojans posted a score of 
676, seven strokes better than their nearest 
rival, and gave the school its first ever Class 
1A girls’ golf state title. Leading the way were 
Lauren Chappell, who won an individual title, 
fellow senior golfers Ally O’Dell and Aislinn 
Parish, juniors Haley Walker and Bailey Tay-
lor, and sophomore Paige Chappell. I would 
also like to acknowledge Charleston girls’ golf 
coach Deb Landsaw for her hard work which 
went into this championship, as well as her 
unshakable faith that this team had what it 
takes to win, and the Trojans’ Athletic Director, 
Jim Wood. 

The road to victory was not an easy one for 
Charleston, which saw their 11-stroke lead 
evaporate on the final day of play. But the 
team rallied, summoning the mental toughness 
of a champion, and went on to a win the day 
and the match. 

I am very proud of the Charleston High 
School’s girls’ golf team, and I look forward to 
the continued success of the team, as I ex-

tend my best wishes for another outstanding 
season next year. 
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HONORING THE LAKE COUNTY 
WINEGRAPE COMMISSION 

HON. MIKE THOMPSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. THOMPSON of California. Mr. Speaker, 
I rise today to honor the Lake County 
Winegrape Commission as it celebrates 25 
years representing winegrape growers in Lake 
County, California. 

The Lake County Winegrape Commission 
was established in 1991 as a state agency to 
work on behalf of winegrape growers in the 
areas of marketing, research and education. 
The Commission is steadfastly dedicated to 
quality winegrape growing and today rep-
resents approximately 180 winegrape growers. 

Located in Kelseyville, California the Lake 
County Winegrape Commission has been at 
the forefront of environmental sustainability in 
the wine community. The Commission fosters 
sustainable winegrowing practices through its 
many professional development programs. 
The Master Vigneron Academy provides a 
course in winegrowing taught in Spanish, and 
the commission’s Sustainable Winegrowing 
Program certifies vineyard owners who dem-
onstrate adherence to environmentally sound, 
socially equitable and economically viable 
principles. 

In addition to its service to winegrape grow-
ers, the Lake County Winegrape Commission 
is dedicated to serving the wider community 
as well. In the wake of the devastating Valley 
Fire, the Commission collaborated with other 
community partners to establish Lake County 
Rising, which has raised over $1 million to 
support long-term recovery and rebuilding ef-
forts. These funds are being used to meet a 
wide range of community needs, including pro-
viding food, furnishings, supplies, and equip-
ment for those who lost homes in the fire. 

Mr. Speaker, the Lake County Winegrape 
Commission has been instrumental in devel-
oping Lake County’s reputation for producing 
high-quality winegrapes for the past 25 years 
and has been an invaluable community part-
ner in times of need. It is therefore fitting and 
proper that we honor the Lake County 
Winegrape Commission here today. 
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RECOGNIZING MR. RON 
MARCHETTI AS THE 2016 UNICO 
HAZLETON CHAPTER’S COLUM-
BUS DAY OUTSTANDING 
ITALIAN-AMERICAN OF THE 
YEAR 

HON. LOU BARLETTA 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. BARLETTA. Mr. Speaker, I am proud to 
recognize Mr. Ron Marchetti, who has been 
selected as the 2016 UNICO Hazleton Chap-
ter’s Columbus Day Outstanding Italian-Amer-
ican of the Year. UNICO, which is Italian for 
‘‘one of a kind,’’ perfectly describes all that 
Ron does, and I am grateful for his contribu-
tions to my constituents, my hometown, and 
our community. 
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Founded in 1922, UNICO National is the 

largest Italian-American service organization in 
the nation, with the mission of engaging in 
charitable works, supporting higher education, 
and performing patriotic deeds. UNICO Hazle-
ton was formed in 1950 as the first chapter in 
Pennsylvania, and continues to advance the 
principle of service to community, over service 
to oneself. 

Ron graduated from Hazleton High School 
in 1957, and like so many proud Italian-Ameri-
cans, joined the family business as a fourth- 
generation employee. R.L. Marchetti Plumbing 
still operates to this day and is run by his son, 
Randy. In 1961, Ron felt a duty to serve his 
country and enlisted in the U.S. Army at the 
height of the Cold War. After serving for two 
years, he returned to Hazleton to continue on 
in the family business. Ron serves as the 
president of the Hazleton Plumbers Associa-
tion, a position he has held for the past 28 
years, and also sits on the Hazleton Historical 
Society board. 

I’ve known Ron personally for many years 
and I can’t think of anyone that’s had a bigger 
impact on Hazleton sports throughout the 
years. Ron started his sports commentary ca-
reer with two shows on local television, ‘‘Trivia 
Treats’’ and ‘‘Short Shots,’’ and to this day 
fans and former athletes still request copies of 
these segments. He then went on to be a 
sports editor for PANORAMA magazine for 25 
years. Ron is the former president of the Ha-
zleton Quarterbacks Club and has been ac-
tively involved with the Hazleton Area football 
program for over 25 years. Many in the com-
munity still refer to Ron as the heart, soul, and 
voice of sports in the Hazleton area, and his 
induction into the Hazleton Area Sports Hall of 
Fame in 2012 and the Luzerne County Sports 
Hall of Fame in 2015, speak to his distin-
guished contributions. 

Mr. Speaker, I am honored to recognize Mr. 
Ron Marchetti for his exemplary service to the 
Italian-American community and the greater 
Hazleton Area. Ron and his wife, Chris, cele-
brated their 54th Anniversary this past April, 
and his four children, Lisa, Robin, Terri, and 
Randy, and seven grandchildren, can take 
pride in knowing that his contributions to the 
Hazleton Area will have a lasting impact for 
generations to come. I thank Ron for all that 
he has done for our community and wish him 
and his family the best in their future endeav-
ors. 
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A NEW EXHIBIT HONORING A 
VIRGINIA HERO 

HON. BOB GOODLATTE 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. GOODLATTE. Mr. Speaker, I am de-
lighted to congratulate my friend and distin-
guished public servant, former Secretary of 
the Army John O. Marsh, Jr., in the opening 
of a new exhibit in his honor at the National 
Infantry Museum at Fort Benning. As the long-
est serving Secretary of the Army, this is a 
well-deserved recognition of his service and 
contributions to our country and the Common-
wealth of Virginia. 

Secretary Marsh began his public service at 
the age of 18 when he enlisted in the United 
States Army during World War II where he 

served with occupation forces in Germany. 
After the war, Secretary Marsh pursued a ca-
reer in law while continuing to serve in the 
U.S. Army Reserve and the Virginia Army Na-
tional Guard, retiring as a Lieutenant Colonel 
in 1976. 

In 1962, he was elected to represent the 
people of Virginia’s Seventh Congressional 
District in the U.S. House of Representatives 
and served honorably for four terms. While 
serving in Congress, Secretary Marsh grad-
uated from the Army’s Airborne Infantry 
School, earning his Senior Parachutist Badge. 
In fact, he served during the Vietnam War 
without mentioning to his fellow soldiers that 
he was a sitting Member of Congress—a true 
display of his humble statesmanship. 

Following his service in Congress, Secretary 
Marsh served as Assistant Secretary of De-
fense and was a counselor to President Ger-
ald Ford. In 1981, he was appointed as Sec-
retary of the Army by President Ronald 
Reagan. He went on to serve as the Secretary 
of the Army until 1989, making him the longest 
serving Secretary of the Army in history. He 
served during the sweeping reconstruction of 
our military’s organization, and helped imple-
ment the joint and more efficient Armed 
Forces we see today. 

Secretary Marsh has received six Depart-
ment of Defense Distinguished Public Service 
awards, the Presidential Citizens Medal, the 
Doughboy Award, the Gerald R. Ford Medal 
for Distinguished Public Service, and is a 
member of the Army’s Officer Candidate 
School Hall of Fame and the Ranger Hall of 
Fame. On September 16, 2016, the National 
Infantry Museum at Fort Benning, Georgia, 
opened a new exhibit to honor Secretary 
Marsh’s lifetime of service. 

It has been an honor to know Secretary 
Marsh and his family over the years. He is a 
native of Virginia and has deep roots in the 
Shenandoah Valley. As a fellow alumnus of 
Washington and Lee University, he is a true 
inspiration. As President Ford once said, 
‘‘Anyone who can make thirty-eight parachute 
jumps while serving as a Congressman has to 
be fairly calm and unflappable.’’ 

I congratulate Secretary Marsh on this 
much-deserved exhibit. Future generations will 
forever recognize his immense contributions to 
our nation. I wish him and his family the best. 
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PAYING TRIBUTE TO BRIGADIER 
GENERAL JOHN MCGOFF ON THE 
OCCASION OF HIS RETIREMENT 
FROM THE INDIANA AIR NA-
TIONAL GUARD 

HON. SUSAN W. BROOKS 
OF INDIANA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mrs. BROOKS of Indiana. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise today to honor Brigadier General John 
McGoff on the occasion of his retirement from 
the Indiana Air National Guard. The people of 
Indiana’s Fifth Congressional District are for-
ever grateful for John’s exceptional service 
and dedication to our Hoosier state and our 
great country. 

A lifelong Hoosier, John was born and 
raised in the Broad Ripple area of Indianap-
olis. He attended St Pius X Catholic School, 
where his parents were founding members, 

and where he has been a lifelong parishioner. 
Growing up, John volunteered at Wishard 
Hospital Emergency Department in his free 
time. Through this volunteer work he devel-
oped an interest in emergency medicine. After 
graduating North Central High School in 1977, 
John attended Indiana University to study biol-
ogy. Graduating early from college, John then 
went on to attend Indiana University School of 
Medicine to pursue his dream of becoming a 
physician. During his third year of medical 
school he joined the Medical Officer Training 
Corps with the Indiana Air National Guard. 
Following the conclusion of his degree pro-
gram, John completed his three-year resi-
dency in Emergency Medicine at the es-
teemed Thomas Jefferson University in Phila-
delphia. 

John’s commitment to public service and 
dedication to his Hoosier home is evident. 
After finishing his residency in 1987, John re-
turned to Indiana and began working in the 
ER at Community Hospitals in Indianapolis 
and has continued to work as an Attending 
Emergency Room Physician, where he has 
served thousands of Hoosiers. In addition to 
his civilian medical career, John is a deco-
rated Iraq War Veteran. 

He served for more than three decades with 
an aeronautical rating of Chief flight surgeon 
and has logged over 600 hours of flight time 
in many aircrafts, including the F–16 and F–4 
fighters. He was the Chief of Emergency Serv-
ices at the 332nd Expeditionary Medical 
Group, Joint Base at Balad, which was the 
busiest trauma center in Iraq in 2008–2009. 
He was the Assistant to the Surgeon General 
for U.S. Air Forces in Europe and he has been 
deployed extensively around the world with 
operational tours in Turkey, Jordan, Bahrain 
and Germany. John is also the Chief of Staff 
for the nearly 2,000 members of the Indiana 
Air National Guard, where he serves as an ad-
visor to the Adjutant General on matters per-
taining to the 122nd Fighter Wing in Fort 
Wayne, the 207th Weather Flight in Indianap-
olis, the Air-to-Ground Gunnery Ranges at 
Atterbury, Jefferson Proving Grounds, and the 
181st Intelligence Wing in Terre Haute. With 
the 181st he served as the Medical Group 
Commander, Chief of Flight Medicine, Flight 
Surgeon, and Hospital Administrator. During 
his tenure as commander, the unit received 
‘‘Excellent’’ ratings on their Health Services In-
spections in 1993, 1997, 2001, and 2005. 
They also won the Theodore Marrs Award, the 
highest Air National Guard Medical Award, in 
1997 and 2006. Additionally, they also re-
ceived the prestigious Schaeffer Trophy in 
2006 for the best medical unit in all of the re-
serve components. 

John has received many awards and deco-
rations during his time in the National Guard 
and his active duty. Those awards include the 
Legion of Merit, Meritorious Service Medal 
(with 1 Bronze Oak Leaf Cluster), the Air 
Force Commendation Medal, the Air Force 
Outstanding Unit Award (with 1 Bronze Oak 
Leaf Cluster), the Air Force Organizational Ex-
cellence Award, the National Defense Service 
Medal (with 1 Bronze Service Star), the Iraq 
Campaign Medal, the Global War on Terror 
Service Medal, the Air Force Expeditionary 
Service Ribbon (with Gold Frame), the Air 
Force Longevity Service Award Ribbon (with 4 
Bronze Oak Leaf Clusters), the Armed Forces 
Reserve Medal (with M Device and Numeral 
2), the Small Arms Expert Marksmanship Rib-
bon, and the Air Force Training Ribbon. 
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